
CORRECTION: The date listed in the yearbook for the March meeting is incorrect. The 

meeting/Dillards Fashion Show is on Thursday, March 20, at noon at University Club. 

 

Election Meeting – March 20, 2014 

 

President - Aileen Pressley 

1st Vice President, Programs - Lou Mitchell 

2nd Vice President, Membership - Ann Frazier 

3rd Vice President, Publications-Yearbook - Sandy Donaghy 

3rd Vice President, Publications-Newsletter - Georgina Werner 

Secretary - Annette Harrell 

Treasurer - Anne Porter 

 

This slate of nominees will be presented at the March meeting. Nominations will also be 

invited from the floor at that time. Voting takes place after all nominations are closed. 

                  Carolyn Bunn 

 

Constitution Committee Update 

 

The Constitution Committee has reviewed the recommendation to amend ARTICLE 

VI.A.1., Election and Nominating Committee, as requested by the Board and has 

submitted its report to the Board. There is no recommendation from the Committee to 

bring to the membership at this time. 

 

In lieu of doing “piecemeal” amendments to the provisions in the 

Constitution, the Committee feels that the Club would be better 

served by a complete review of the document. The task of the 

review will be undertaken before the end of the current Club year. 

 

Members who would like to suggest recommendations and/or revisions to the 

Constitution may do so by submitting them in writing with a statement of reason, to 

Mary Lou Eycke, Chairman, Constitution Committee, 212 Groveland Avenue, Raleigh, 

NC 27605. Please send as soon as possible.        Mary Lou Eycke 
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“To unite NC State University women in common interests and to promote the welfare 
and advancement of the University” 
Jackie Wynne, President                 Chris Cammarene-Wessel, Editor 
919-880-1569 or jackiewynne@msn.com      919-515-7678 or chris_wessel@ncsu.edu 

Message from President Jackie Wynne 

 

Ladies, you must come to our March meeting and see what is "in store" for you. "What 

to Wear, and How!" -- the Cary Dillards fashion show -- promises a little something for 

everyone, no matter what your fashion stage in life. From accessories to shapewear 

(yes, maybe even unmentionables), sleepwear, swimwear (?), sportswear, casual or 

classic, Dillards will be striving to show it all off to you. 

  

In years past, our very own Woman's Club members have served as fashion models, 

which undoubtedly has been part of the attraction of the event. This year, we will be 

allowing you lovely ladies to take a break from modeling and sit back, relax and enjoy 

the fashion show with the rest of the club. Dillards (Cary) will be using models provided 

by John Casablancas that reflect the population of our membership (fashionistas 

over 30, not teenagers!). So please just come and have fun! And invite a friend and/or 

potential new member to join you and window shop. More details on the reservation 

form. 

  

Another reason that this month's luncheon is a 'MUST" is that nomination and election 

of the club’s executive officers will be held, and, of course, we would like as many of the 

members as possible to participate.  

 



At our February meeting, Past Presidents of the NC State University Woman's Club 

were recognized. At least one past president was seated at each table and each was 

presented with a rose-bud vase.  

 

Distinguished honorees who made a special appearance were Ethel Boone (1973-74), 

Mary Lou Eycke (1974-75 and 2002-03), Betty Cook (1975-75) Barbara Volk (1979-80), 

Vanette McKinney (1981-82), Patricia Tector (1985-86), Ann Collins (1986-87), Edith 

Simpson (1989-90), Ingeborg Sagan (1991-92),  Vivian Hughes (1992-93 and 2011-

12), Joan Robertson (1995-97), Mae Mae Dolan (1999-2000 and 2007-08), Virginia 

Downs (2003-04) Mary Rollins (2004-05), and Anne Porter (2009-11). Past Presidents 

Mimi McKinney (1978-79), Nell Patty (1980-81) and Jo Ann Glover (2008-09) were 

invited but unable to attend the meeting. Thank you Mae Mae Dolan, Chair of the Past 

Presidents Committee, for making these arrangements.  

 

Thank you again to our February hostesses, Chair Anne Porter, Ann Collins, Sally 

Linton and Dixie Porter.                 Jackie Wynne 

 

Courtesies Announcements 

 

In Memoriam: 

 

Ada Braswell Dalla Pozza , a pioneering educator who devoted 

decades to improving the lives of North Carolinians, especially its 

women and children, died Jan. 31 at the age of 91. Ada served the 

North Carolina Cooperative Extension Service for more than 70 years 

as an agent, faculty member, mentor and volunteer. She was a Past 

President of the NC State Woman’s Club, and remained an active, 

contributing member until her passing. Ms. Ada, as she was affectionately known, 

provided leadership to improve the quality of life for families and helped create 

leadership institutes for rural women, many of whom became elected officials. She won 

numerous state and national awards and held countless leadership positions. Dalla 

Pozza was the News & Observer’s Tar Heel of the Week in 1980. Betsy Meldau gave a 

lovely memorial for Ada at our February meeting. 

 

Marjorie Turner passed away on February 6, 2014 at Mayview 

Convalescent Center in Raleigh. She was buried next to her husband, Dr. 

William Turner, in Raleigh Memorial Gardens. Marjorie had been in failing 

health this past year. She was a gracious lady who willingly gave of 

herself to others. The NC State Woman's Club lost a good friend whose 

years of service to the club will be remembered. As Reba Worsley, fellow 

club member and longtime friend of Marjorie, said in her tribute, "For every joy that 

passes, something beautiful remains." We all remember with joy the beauty of 

Marjorie’s spirit and her ability to make us smile. 

 

Condolence cards may be sent to Martin (Ada's son) and Gayle Dalla Pozza, 101 

Brascote Ln., Wilmington, NC, NC 28412 and to the Marjorie Turner Family at 1812 

Liatris Lane, Raleigh,N. C. 27613. 

 

Member (and Spouse) In Need of Cheer: 

 

Anyone interested in writing to Geri and/or Al Lanier, who’ve had health problems but 

are now recovering, may send a note to them at: The Rosewood, 8801 Cypress Lane 

Drive, Raleigh, NC 27614. 

 

Still Time to Renew Your Membership AND Be Entered in the Special Drawing! 

 

You received your membership renewal form with last month’s newsletter. Everyone 

who renews by our April 1 deadline will be entered into a drawing for their choice 

of two free lunches (can be used for yourself or guests!) or a reimbursement of 

their dues! 

 

We have more than 40 renewals already in hand, and I will be at the registration table 

at the March meeting to make renewing as easy and painless as possible.  

           Ann Frazier 



  

Spring Fashion Show 

“What to Wear and How!" for Spring and Summer 2014 

March 20, 2014 ~ Noon ~ NC State University Club Ballroom 

 

 Presented by the Dillards Store at Cary Towne Center -- Fashion Show 
Coordinator, Jacque Barry, Area Sales Manager. Preview the fashions of 

some of your favorite designers, including Vince Caputo, Karen Kane, Peter 
Nygard and Antonio Melani, Ralph Lauren, and more. All attendees can expect 
to receive a Dillards' percentage- off, limited–time-offer discount coupon for use 
at the Cary Dillards. The luncheon and show can pay for itself! So take 

advantage and enjoy. Bring a friend or companion! 

 
Hostesses: Mary Rollins, Chair; Ethel Boone, Mary Lou Eycke, Ingeborg Sagan 
 
Reservations Due: Friday, March 14 to Dora Cornwell at 5317 Deep Valley Run, Raleigh 

NC 27606; 919-851-1191 or email ddrcornwell@aol.com. 

 

Cancellations: Should be phoned in to Dora by     Monday, March 17     for refund.  

 

No refunds for cancellations later than that date. If you make a reservation and intend to pay at 

the door, but do not attend or cancel your reservation, you must still pay for your lunch(es). 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
Cost: $16 per person. Checks payable to: NCSU Woman’s Club. 

Reservations (with payment) must be received by Dora (information above) by Friday, March 14.  
 
Number of Reservations ___  Member Name _____________________________________________  

 
Guest(s) Name(s) ________________________________     ________________________________ 
 
 
Enclosed is $______________ ($16 per person), payable to NC State University Woman’s Club. 
 
Write your entrée selection(s) below for yourself and your guests, from either:  

 

Fried Chicken OR Meat Loaf 

 

Sides: Fruit salad, mashed potatoes, country green beans. Water, tea, coffee, rolls and butter included. 

 

Name:_____________________________ Entrée Selection:_______________________________ 

 

Name:_____________________________ Entrée Selection:_______________________________ 

 

Name:_____________________________ Entrée Selection:_______________________________ 

Do you need a ride? Please don't let lack of transportation be your excuse for missing out. We have 
members happy and eager to help. Just call Jackie Wynne at 919-880-1569 or indicate below that you 
would welcome a Transportation Committee member giving you a ride (to and from the meeting). 

Ride requests or other special needs:__________________________________________________  


